RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held April 26th, 2016

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer were present.

VISITORS: Ron Duval, Jack Hedges, Iris Hedges, Cindy Barnes, Tim May, Shannon Duval, Pete Smith, Bambi Wright, Sally Bryan, BJ Cottrill, Judy Cottrill, Barb Selegue, Patricia Wess, Robert Wess

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Hupp seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$9,509.87 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

4822	04/26/2016	Barb Selegue-mileage, phone, lunch supplies	\$138.65
		Englefield Oil Cobulk fuel	\$580.41
		SIGNS NOW-playground sign-grant	\$113.05
4825	04/26/2016	Lowes Companies, Incsupplies	\$270.46
		Small's Asphalt Paving, Inccold mix	\$294.67
4827	04/26/2016	OHIO PUBLIC ENTITY CONSORTIUM-ins	\$3,918.01
4828	04/26/2016	GARDNER INSURANCE-Fiscal Officer Bond	\$436.00
4829	04/26/2016	US POST MASTER-stamps	\$49.00
4830	04/26/2016	Jennie Duval -payroll	\$936.27
4831	04/26/2016	STEPHEN GLAUB-payroll	\$652.44
4832	04/26/2016	Jack Richard Hedges-payroll	\$309.06
4833	04/26/2016	BENJAMIN C HUPP-payroll	\$622.75
4834	04/26/2016	BARBARA L SELEGUE-payroll	\$263.98
4835	04/26/2016	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN -payroll	\$621.54
4836	04/26/2016	Donald W Watkins-payroll	\$303.58
			\$9,509.87

REPORTS

ZONING INSPECTOR Zoning inspector Barb Selegue reported a certified letter needs to be sent to 16246 Laurel Hill

She has received an application for a lot split on Bryson RD. She has also received an application for a resident to put a shed on his property.

She talked to Chad Brown from the health department. He will be coming to a trustee meeting before the health department begins inspecting septic systems in the township.

<u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS</u> The Township collected 136 tires during the tire collection day. Trustee Hupp thanked everyone who helped work on the playground. All of the old mulch was removed and the rubber mulch was added. The concrete areas were added for the new benches. There will probably be another work day to finish up the rest of the items that need to be done. The new fence should be installed the first week in June. We will plan to paint the community building on Saturday May 21, weather permitting.

NEW BUSINESS Trustee Hupp made a motion to put a notice out for bidding on the alleys and Cooperrider RD. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Roll Call vote: VanBuren yes, Hupp yes, Glaub yes. The bids will be opened at the June meeting and Trustee VanBuren will be the contact person for any contractor questions. Trustee Hupp made a motion to rent a track hoe for ditching. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Roll Call vote: VanBuren yes, Hupp yes, Glaub yes.

BJ Cotttrill turned in an application. He is interested in working part time if needed.

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

- 2 -

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held April 26th, 2016

PUBLIC COMMENT

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Hupp seconded the motion. With business complete the board adjourned at 7:25pm.

Daniel VanBuren-President

Ben Hupp-Vice President

Stephen Glaub- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer